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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

   Meeting Minutes
May 16, 2012
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag
The May 16, 2012 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Municipal Township Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS
Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair
Paul Weller
Terry Jones
Richard Gokey
STAFF

JoAnne Sowers Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Charles E. Lyon, Township Manager 

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt
John Weber, Engineer/LTL Consultants

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Gokey stated that parking at the Township building was difficult when the baseball teams are playing at Wheeler field. 

PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

None

MINUTES  

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the minutes of May 2, 2012. Motion passed 4-0. 

FINANCE

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:




$ 98,112.58  General Fund (1)





$   6,980.99  Fire Fund (4)


$ 70,458.13  Sewer Fund (8)

$   3,187.40  EDU Fund (9)

$ 16,750.68  Liquid Fuels  (35)

$184,811.25  Total  

The Treasurer’s Report and Tax Collector’s Report for April was presented for review. The Manager provided the Board with a synopsis of the financial condition of the Township as of April 30, 2012. 

REPORTS

Fire Companies
Mr. Yanos summarized the response to clearing trails on Monocacy Hill from the last meeting. He stated that some residents do not want an access trail. Mr. Yanos stated that he had made it clear that changes would be made and the trail should be constructed. Mr. Howell-Clarke stated he had cleared about two-thirds of the trail. 

Planning Commission 

Brian Boyer, representing Merritt’s, asked that the rural village zone delineation line could be moved to incorporate their commercial building by following the lot line. Mr. Weber suggested that the Board should wait until the annexation plan is approved. Mr. Gokey stated he was not in favor of extending the boundaries of this zone as far as shown on the current version of the draft map. Mr. Yanos stated that the Board was trying to correct the zoning, so that property owners would not have to go to the zoning hearing board. Mr. Jones asked Mr. Gokey if he would draw a map that he thought would be appropriate. It was the consensus of the Board to include the Merritt’s building if the property was included in the rural village zone. Mr. Yanos asked if the Planning Commission had discussed parking requirements for commercial properties, particularly restaurants. He stated he would like to see 1 space for 1.5 seats. After much discussion, the Board asked Mr. Weber to come back with a recommendation for patron and employee parking requirements for commercial establishments. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS

Camacho Sewer Back Up    Mr. Jones moved to take no action until the Camacho’s come to a meeting and explain their situation. Mr. Gokey seconded. Motion passed 5-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Mr. Boland stated he had reviewed the Barrasso bid documents and all was in order. His office had received the letter of credit for Woods Edge in the amount of $25,000 for the additional 18 month maintenance period. Mr. Boland stated he had reviewed the RFP for the pension plan and it was fine to advertise. He stated he should have the arbitration decision by next week. 
ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the escrow release for the maintenance of Woods Edge as per LTL’s letter of May 11th. Motion passed 5-0. Mrs. McGrath moved, seconded by Mr. Gokey to approve the escrow release for the remaining improvements in Woods Edge per LTL’s letter of May 11th in the amount of $14,087.75. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to authorize LTL to assist staff in the application of the PAG-13 permit which is due in September. Motion passed 5-0. The Board discussed the intersection of Holly and Griffith. Mr. Weber suggested leaving the stop sign on Griffith and to put a stop sign with “except right turn” sign on Holly Drive. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the change and to advertise the change the next time the traffic ordinance is updated. Mr. Jones asked that a flasher be placed on the pole as per PennDOT requirements. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Weber reported that Heritage Building Group is preparing their cost estimates for the outstanding repairs in High Meadows. Mr. Yanos brought up that the Monocacy Tract and the Denicco/Body property is listed for sale as an approved subdivision. Mr. Boland stated that the most notable condition on the subdivision was to bring sewer to the property. He suggested that a letter be sent to the listing agent. Mr. Yanos asked if the five year time limit could be investigated. 
NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to award the flow meter contract to Barrasso Excavation for $58,190. Motion passed 5-0. 
EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager  Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to allow the Manager to attend a seminar at Layfette College on “outsourcing to the max”, social media and more at no cost. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to approve the Manager’s attendance at the Benecon meeting in June. Motion passed 5-0. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to withdraw from the MS4 coalition. Motion passed 5-0. The Board discussed the parking in the Township lot. The Chief stated he was concerned about vehicles parking in front of the fuel tanks and emergency access areas. He suggested posting signs stating “park in designated areas only”. Mr. Yanos suggested that the police enforce what is posted now. Mr. Lyon reported that document has been prepared, Heritage would execute, authorizing the Township to televise and clean  the sewer lines in High Meadows at a cost to Heritage of $1.05 per linear foot. Mr. Lyon updated the Board on the status of the sewer projects and road projects. He reported that the bond issue had been closed on May 8th. The tennis court specifications are at the USTA for their comment. The herbicide bid is ready to be advertised. Mr. Lyon reported that he had received a sample ordinance that would provide for an inspection program when properties transfer and a rental property inspection program. Mr. Jones stated he thought the code enforcement officer should inspect properties before they transfer and inspect rental properties to be sure they are up to code. Mr. Gokey agreed there should be some minimal inspections. Mr. Yanos disagreed, he felt the matter should be between the buyer and seller and the renter and the landlord. Mrs. McGrath, as a property owner disagreed with the program. The Board discussed the intersection of 422 and Monocacy Creek road. PennDOT officials suggested that the light could be changed and the turning lane could be lengthened to reduce any back up. They suggested placing extension  of the turning lane on the TIP. The other alternative suggested is for the Township  to get an HOP and widen the lane at Township expense. Mr. Jones stated he was not in favor of spending Township money on state owned roads. The Board stated that they would not object to extending the westbound left turn lane but they would not support a left turn prohibition. Mr. Lyon reported that PennDOT is still looking at lowering the speed limit. The Board supports reducing the speed limit. The Manager reported that one of the Township trucks was involved in an accident on Friday. The truck was unloading stone on the newly constructed access to the sewer line behind Willowood and slid into a manhole. The air tank was punctured and repairs will cost $2050. It was the consensus of the Board to not turn it over to the insurance company. Mr. Lyon reported that he was still working on the contract with Portnoff for sewer collections. The Manager stated he was revisiting the LED conversion to the Township traffic lights. He stated that there was a possibility to save approximately $5000 per year. Mr. Jones stated that the replacement globes were very expensive, do not last as long as advertised and they do not generate enough heat to melt snow. 
Chief of Police The Chief commended Detective Jeff Smith on his good work in solving several burglaries. The Chief reported that Amity Crime Watch had been instrumental in apprehending the suspect in the Met Ed substation break ins. Mr. Gokey moved, seconded by Mrs. McGrath to reimburse Officer Gauby $1500 for tuition. Motion passed 5-0. 
SUPERVISORS 
Mr. Gokey suggested that the Crime Watch people be invited to a meeting so the Board can thank them. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mark Scheeler asked what would happen if the Camacho’s had another sewer back up. Mr. Yanos replied that they would probably ask the Board to reimburse them for damages. Mr. Scheeler stated that he felt the inspection program was going too far. Why get the Township involved with property transfers? Mr. Sheeler said it is not the responsibility of the Supervisors to protect residents. Mr. Jones stated that it is the Board’s job was to ensure safety for its residents, but that the program is not going forward. The Manager reported that the Camacho’s are installing a backwater valve so that a back up will not occur again. Mr. Gokey stated that the 2nd class township code states that the primary responsibility of the Board of Supervisors is to protect the health, safety and welfare of its residents. Mr. Scheeler stated he didn’t want their protection. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION& ADJOURNMENT
Upon a motion by Mr. Jones and seconded by Mr. Gokey and duly passed, the meeting was adjourned to executive session at 9:17 PM to discuss personnel and legal issues. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers Smith

Secretary/Treasurer
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